Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
9/6/11 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission (PC) held its 61st  meeting September 6, 2011. Commission Chair Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Donna Gates and Curt Stine. 

Also present were citizen attenders Dwight Jelle  and Mike Krajniak.

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Manore read the minutes from the Plan Commission meeting held on 8/8/11.  Black made a motion to accept the minutes and Stine seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve. 

2. Discuss Zoning

At the 8/24/11 special Town Board meeting, the Board voted to adopt Interim Zoning.  Manore reminded us that Interim Zoning is for a period of two years, during which time the Town is supposed to be working on developing permanent zoning. 

She said that she has been assisting Pepin County with land use planning issues, and that working with a consultant from the Mississippi River Regional Plan Commission (MRRPC) has made the process go much more smoothly.  She recommended that we hire a consultant to help us develop zoning for the Town of Frankfort.

Both Mike Roberts and the Town’s Attorney Gwen Kuchevar spoke well of Dan Fedderly, a private consultant from Dunn County, said Manore.  Other possible resources might be Cedar Corp. or the MRRPC.

After some discussion, we agreed that Manore will contact Fedderly and ask for a list of his qualifications and previous planning projects and references.  If we agree that he seems qualified, we will invite him to meet with us to discuss possible ways to proceed with developing zoning for the Town.

Manore said that during next week’s Town Board meeting, she will ask the Board for authorization to hire a consultant to assist with developing Town zoning.

3. Adjournment
B. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Black. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM. 

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

